## **Brandon Perkins**

From: Dorothy Hart <dhart1140@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 4:28 PM

**To:** Brandon Perkins

**Cc:** carolstallings@numail.org; johnretreatfoundation@gmail.com; Robert Morris

**Subject:** Rotary Peace Pole

Caution: This email originated from an external sender. Verify the source before opening links or attachments.

Hello,

I am writing this email to inquire about installing a Rotary Peace Pole in Veterans Memorial Park located on Arrowood/Senoia Rd in Tyrone. The Rotary Club of Tyrone is constructing a Peace Pole on Monday, October 14, 2024, along with Senoia, Fayetteville, Newnan and Peachtree City clubs. District 6900 Governor Gordon Owens will be in attendance helping in this community wide service project.

A peace pole contains the statement "May Peace Prevail on Earth." This simple yet powerful message is repeated on the 4 dimensional pole in four different languages. The Tyrone Rotary Club has chosen: English, Spanish, Meta' (Cameroon) and Japanese as the four languages represented.

I have attached a link that will give you more background and details, if needed. Please consider granting permission for our club to install this peace pole in Veterans Memorial Park as those who fought for peace in our world are honored for their duty and sacrifice for the greater good.

Yours in Service,

## **Dorothy Hart**

Dorothy Hart Tyrone Rotary Club President 2024-2025 608.285.2365

https://rotarypeacepoles.world/